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THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING
September 8, 2020
Pledge of Allegiance.  

The regular meeting of the Landis Sewerage Authority was called to order by Chairman Reuben at 6:00 p.m. The following members were present at roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Villar and Reuben were present. Errickson was absent.
The proper notice was given to all members in accordance with the by-laws.

Chairman Reuben stated that public notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meeting Act, has been given in the following manner:

1. Posting written notice in the lobby entrance of the Authority.

2. Hand delivering notices to the offices of the Daily Journal and The Press.

3. Filing written notices in the offices of the Authority and City Clerk.

Also present:
Dennis W. Palmer

Executive Director


Stephen D. Barse

Solicitor



Carol A. Ricci


Executive Assistant
It was moved by Villar and seconded by Merighi that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting held on August 17, 2020 be dispensed with and the same be approved in the form submitted to all members by mail. Roll call:  Barse, Villar and Reuben voted “yes”.
The Chairman asked if there were any general public comments or comments on the proposed Resolutions. There were none.

Resolutions:

It was moved by Barse and seconded by Villar that Resolution No. 2020 - 86 “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Revolving Payroll Account…. $109,571.98”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Villar and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Barse and seconded by Merighi that Resolution No. 2020 - 87, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Bills…. $316,993.88”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Villar and Reuben voted “yes”.
It was moved by Barse and seconded by Villar that Resolution No. 2020 - 88, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing an alternate method contract with Horizon Blue Cross Blue Shield of New Jersey to provide a fully insured healthcare plan…” be adopted. Roll call:   Barse, Merighi, Villar and Reuben voted “yes”. 
It was moved by Barse and seconded by Villar that Resolution No. 2020 – 89, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority adjusting allocation category and capacity…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Villar and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by  Barse and seconded by Villar   that Resolution No. 2020 – 90, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing the Executive Director to award a contract to North American Pipeline Services LLC in the amount of $332,120 for the slip lining of sanitary sewer pipelines at South Brookfield Street and at Diane Court…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Villar and Reuben voted “yes”. 
It was moved by Barse and seconded by Villar that Resolution No. 2020 – 91, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority amending Section 125 Cafeteria Plan of the Landis Sewerage Authority…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Villar and Reuben voted “yes”.

Reports:

Executive Director
Dennis stated that regarding the last Resolution, every employer is supposed to adopt this at this point in time if you have a certain number of employees. We are not impacted by this or any of our staff but the Department of Labor comes down to inspect to make sure you provide a tax-free benefit to your employees if they use public transportation. You have to adopt it in your cafeteria plan so an employee can take that money out. If you commute on your own, this is not available to you. You have to take some sort of mass transit. If you have a cafeteria plan, you take pre-tax dollars and put them in and you get a little more bang for your buck. The deadline is coming up. Stephen Barse stated that you had to adopt it no matter what but the chances are that we will not have anyone. It’s no different when money is taken out for co-pays for health insurance or child care costs. This is just another element that is added for those who have commuting expenses.
The Home Serve commission sheet was in your package and the last two months have been outstanding on haulers. We had two tankers this morning waiting to come in. The recession has not hurt them or us.

The quarterly report is done and there were no tours. The tax sale is coming up on September 16th last year it was October 10th so we’re ahead. Last year, at this time, we 434 accounts. Friday, we had 309. Ten more came in today and we’re down to 299. It’s been running in the paper. We’re very happy with that.

We have training for staff on Confined Space, LOTO, Bloodborne Pathogens, fire extinguisher and all will be happening over the next few weeks.
Field Engineer
In his absence, Carol Ricci read the Field Engineer’s report into the record as follows:

In accordance with Contract 3A, the Brewster Road Pump Station is about a week away from start up. The Oak Road Pump Station is complete and was put on line last week in accordance with Contract 3B.
Solicitor:    
Stephen Barse reported that we have a motion tonight authorizing us to file an appeal of the DEP’s rejection of Dennis’ appeal for the permit calculation fee. We’ve been through it once before. There are two pieces to this and one piece is how they calculated what we owe and Dennis, in a very cogent and detailed explanation of why we were appealing and they gave a very dismissive response basically saying we did it in accordance with the regulations therefore your appeal is denied with no real analysis of why his calculations are wrong and characterizing them inaccurately. There is a bigger piece and that is whether or not they adopted the regulation in accordance with the administrative procedure act following they steps they were supposed to do. There is a larger group that is looking at that and if it goes forward, we will join that group as well. It could be that once this gets going, we’ll all be lumped together in the same litigation but for now we have 45 days from the notice in August and the denial to file our appearance and appeal. The process is fairly straight forward. We will file briefs. Arguments will probably be remote and sometimes these things take a year.
Dennis stated that we are paying the uncontested portion of the bill which is one of the requirements for going into the hearing and that is basically paying what we paid last year. The bill jumped from $60,000 to $90,000 plus. Stephen stated it was an enormous increase. Our numbers were down and they didn’t care.

Chairman:  No Report
Issues and Correspondence:  
· It was moved by Barse and seconded by Villar that the Executive Director be authorized to file an appeal of the NJPDES permit fee. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Villar and Reuben voted “yes”.
· It was moved by Barse and seconded by Villar that the Executive Director be authorized to enter into an agreement with ProtoGen for consulting services in accordance with their proposal date of July 10, 2020. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Villar and Reuben voted “yes”.

Committee Reports:

Engineering/Plant:
Dennis reported that the co-gen is back and the extra parts we were waiting for are here and we will start assembling that and we’ll probably be up and running some time during the next week and we’ll be up and running before the end of the month. We will take some air samples to keep air pollution happy and we have to follow a report from the consent order by the first week in October.
Mott MacDonald is working on the two plastic pipeline extension on Mill Road. They requested other utilities to show where water and gas lines are since this will be tunneled. We went north before and we are going to continue that process.

Budget/Finance:   
Dennis stated that we are working on next year’s budget. The auditor’s still have not come in for the audit. They started early on for the testing and they will be here in about another week or so. The State is not asking for audits. Ours usually were done by May or June. The COVID slowed them down. 
Human Resources:   
We’re getting applications for the truck driver/farm worker and Dan is interviewing now.
Public Relations:     No Report
Insurance Committee:  
Carol Ricci reported that the letter in your packet addressed the 7% increase. Ironically enough, we’ve had enough people drop off the roles so our premium is less than last year which is a good and a bad thing. They like public entities and we don’t want to be categorized as a small group. Small group premiums are much higher. They want to keep our business; we pay our bills on time and in addition we’ve had dependents come off of the insurance census because they have turned 26 years old and are not longer eligible for our plan which moves them to an employee/spouse designation.
Health Insurance Solutions is a three-year contract so there is no rate change. We are operating in the black and doing well managing our prescriptions.
Allocations/Administration:    No Report
Old Business:    None
New Business:  None
Adjournment: 

At 6:19 p.m. there being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Barse and seconded by Merighi that the meeting be adjourned. Roll call: Barse, Villar and Reuben voted “yes”.
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